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West Bretton Junior & Infant School

Newsletter

02.10.14

“Be the Best you can Be!” 
We had a fantastic launch to our “Be the Best you can Be!” programme on Monday when we had an inspirational visit from David Stone, the triple Olympic champion. David told the children about what had inspired him to take up cycling and the steps he had to take to achieve his dream. One of his most important messages was that he had to keep on trying, despite obstacles in his way.  

He pointed out that, to achieve your dreams, you have to work hard and if things don`t go to plan, don`t give up. 

The children thoroughly enjoyed coming to school dressed as what they hoped to become, and are enthusiastically planning on how to achieve their dreams. 
Harvest Celebrations

It was lovely to see such support from parents and friends last Friday when we celebrated our Harvest Festival in Church. 

The service on Sunday at Church was very well supported too when some of our “Glee Club” were the star attraction. They sang beautifully and were really appreciated. Thank you too to Miss Riley and Mrs Grindle for arranging this. After the service the produce was sold and a wonderful £144 was raised for St Catherine`s Food Bank. The Church were also able to deliver a large amount of tinned and dried goods to the food bank, together with the surplus harvest produce which was to be used in the kitchen there.  The Church in West Bretton have asked that we give a big “thank you” to parents for their generosity in sending produce, and also to those who bought some back on Sunday morning.
Golden Book

Congratulations to our “Golden Book” children this week:

Class 1 All Foundation Stage children!
Class 2 George Baker and Sofie Stothers
Class 3 Meredith Meyrick and Frances Cocker
Class 4 Brianna Greenwood and Dylan Driver
News from Class 4

Mrs Sellens` class are busy at the moment rehearsing for their production of “The Tempest” – part of a Shakespeare Festival of Schools project. This involves four schools, one of which is our near neighbour Netherton, giving a 30 minute production at the Theatre Royal in Wakefield on 14th October. They will rehearse during the day and put on the performance in the evening. 
They were busy at a joint workshop with Netherton school yesterday, and we are grateful to those parents who helped with transport. 

Student Council

Our Student Council elections were held this week and the following children have been chosen to represent their class – KS1 Joseph Parkinson and Ella Johnson, Years 3 / 4 Ellie Marshall and Lily Sykes, Year 5 / 6 Olivia Hargill and Alexander Parkinson. Selection has been delayed for a short while in Reception until the children have settled in.  

We shall be having our first meeting next week – watch this space!

New Starters
The Wakefield Express came to school yesterday to take a photograph of our Reception Class – it will feature as part of a special “New Starters” insert in the newspaper on 24th October.  

Parent Governor Position

We are pleased to let you know that Ms Julia Philips has joined our Governing Body as a parent governor. Ms Philips grew up in the village and has a child, Sophia, in our Reception class. We look forward to working with Ms Philips.
Sportsdesk
Unfortunately we have had to withdraw from the Touch Rugby tournament we were hoping to compete in tonight as not enough children were available to take part. We are hopeful that we shall be able to attend the Year 5 football tournament next Thursday. 
Ossett Academy swimming pool is now operational once more, and years 5 and 6 will commence their swimming lessons on Monday – parents please ensure they have swimming kit with them. 
Zoolab

Looking ahead to next week, on Tuesday afternoon we have “Zoolab” visiting the children. They will do a different session with Foundation stage, KS1 and KS2 connected to their current classwork. This will be paid for by school from our school fund. 
We have had Zoolab in to school previously and the children always enjoy the weird and wonderful creatures that they bring with them!

And finally   ………..

Please check your child`s bag on Monday for parents` evening letters which are being sent out.

For those parents who receive hard copies of newsletters etc a slip is attached to this week`s copy. If you are able to provide an e mail address this would be much appreciated. Please return the slip via the school post box. As well has helping us to keep costs down, it also ensures that messages reach home!  
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